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SUMMARY 

The Facility Development 
plans and specifications 
plans and specifications 
approval is requested. 

BACKGROUND 

Section has coordinated the preparation of 
for the subject project. A copy of said 
has been forwarded to the City Clerk and 

'This project consists of the addition of womens' restrooms at the four 
subject Fire Stations to facilitate the separation of mens' and 
womens' locker and restrooms, as mandated by Occupational Safety and 
Health Standards Board. 

POLICY CONSIDERATIONS , 

There are no policy considerations associated with this item. 

MBE/WBE EFFORTS  

Plans and specifications will be sent to nineteen (19) plan rooms and 
construction services organizations for publication and use by the 
construction industry in Northern California. There are four (4) 
organizations on the distribution list that are directly involved with 
MBE/WBE construction firms. 
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FINANCIAL 

The estimated construction cost for this project is $125,000. The 
project budget for FA41 is $163,000. The unobligated fund balance as 
of this date is $138,576. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the plans and specifications be approved, that 
the $30.00 non-refundable plan and specification charge be approved, 
and that bids be received on August 8, 1989. 

July 18, 1989 
Districts 1, 7 & 8 

Note: Questions regarding this report should be referred to Russell 
E. Billing, Project Manager, Facility Management Division, 449-5977. 
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